
Marine Corps League 
Bartelme-Schwefel Detachment 349  
 

 
Minutes of Meeting September 11, 2018 

 
OPENING CEREMONY 
Commandant Gary Stueber called the meeting to order at 1730 hours at the Elks Club. League RITUAL 
conducted to open meeting. 14 members and 0 guests attended. 
 
Role Call of Officers: 
Winter, Dobratz, Maass, Gregory, S. Hepp, and Wilcox absent.                                                                                                
 
Application for Membership:  None. 
 
Award/Membership Presentations:  None. 
 
Installation of New Officers:  None. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Commandant’s Report:  Rollie Schneider moved to Waukesha due to congestive heart failure. 
 
Adjutant’s Report: 
Reading of Minutes:  A motion to accept, and seconded was made to approve the August meeting 
minutes with no corrections. The motion carried. 
 
Correspondence: Received Ixonia Bank statement and annual renewals received from Peot and 
Streblow. 
 
Membership:  Official total Detachment 349 membership is 99, 62 paid for life members, 6 associate 
paid for life members, 29 paid and 2 unpaid.  Corrections of 2 deceased members still have not been 
processed, so member total is 97. Renewals 14 of 31 received, 2 renewals paid by Detachment, and 17 
unpaid annual memberships remain.  Following next transmittal membership should drop to 80 
members 66 life members and 14 annual renewing members. 
 
Paymaster’s Report: 
Paymaster’s Report presented and approved as read subject to future audit. 
 
Chaplain’s Report:  Tim Schlesner status report in Wyoming VA hospital awaiting a med flight to 
Wisconsin. 
 
League Officer’s Reports: 
Sr. Vice: None. 
Jr. Vice: None. 



  
Committee Reports: 
Watertown Veterans: Gene Stocks reported Watertown Veterans update.  On Sunday, Nov 11th, VFW 
will host a breakfast.  American Legion will host a lunch.  Still discussion on Veteran’s marching to park, 
Municipal Band may be playing at the park. Awaiting check to MCL from Watertown Military Show. 
 
Scholarship: Hershel Wickert received thank you notes from $500 scholarship recipients and reported 
balance in scholarship fund. 
 
Service & Legislative: Fernando Rodriguez reminded about upcoming elections and encouraged 
members to get out and vote. 
 
Aero Park Maintenance: Tables still needed to be picked up by city.  Flag bag is half full.  Bait is needed 
to protect paper and other items stored at Aero Park. 
  
Color Guard: None. 
 
Unfinished Business: None. 
  
NEW BUSINESS 
                                                             
Good of the League/ Announcements: None 
 
Drawings 
--Attendance drawing winner is Ken Bourassa who was present.  Next month pot will be $10. 
--50/50 drawing winner of $14 cash was Roger Block.  
--Reggie Ingersoll won a Marine Corps item.           
 
CLOSING CEREMONY 
 
Having no further business, the meeting was closed by paying respect to the colors and offering a closing 
prayer. The Sergeant-at-Arms declared the meeting closed.  The next official meeting of Detachment 
349 is at 1930 hours on Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at the Elks Club. 
 

Commandant: Gary Stueber                                                                       Adjutant: Judy Wade 

 
 


